NEWSLETTER FROM PABLO AND PAMELA ZAVALA AT LA SERENA

October 2009

Dear Friends

It is always a pleasure to greet you and write to you about our mission here. In these last few months we have enjoyed some wonderful moments in our church.

On 19th August, we had another Confirmation visit by Bishop Abelino and Paty Apeleo. It was a most edifying service for us all and especially for the 6 candidates. It was great for me to see them making their commitment to Christ, with Mauricio and Aurora showing signs of deep faith and Christian maturity. We now have 25 confirmed people and our wish is to see that number growing until the Lord comes.

At the end of August John Cobb led a course on Liturgy and Anglicanism in Santiago for church leaders. I enjoyed it as it enabled me to strengthen my Anglican identity and learn from a fine teacher about the foundations and use of our liturgy. A week of work was transformed into a week of receiving and rejoicing in our history.

On September 13th we celebrated a thanksgiving service for our nation. We prayed, sang and preached on Chile being in God’s hands. At the same time, our Chilean “Cueca” dance was performed by two young people who were champions in our region and fifth in the country. Then at the end we ate some excellent “empanadas” (pasties) made by one of our members.

During the Independence Day holidays, Pamela and I worked with the youth at our national Youth Congress. We led the workshop on sexuality, with the goal of encouraging the young people to live their sexuality in God’s way.  We are grateful that after 8 years, this theme is warmly appreciated by the young folk.  I believe that we do well in this because the Lord longs for his young people to live in an orderly way worthy of the Gospel.

This last weekend we had our 7th Marriage Encounter weekend. It was so good to see the 17 new couples each newly rejoicing in their marriage with some making a commitment to begin a walk with the Lord. Even though I am very tired as we worked hard with little sleep, my heart is full of peace and joy because God used us to help our neighbour and because he gave me the chance to preach the Gospel in the final service.

This year as a family it has been lovely to note spiritual growth, unity amongst us all and to see the personal development of the boys.  Javier and Marcos went down to Las Condes (Santiago) for the Children’s Encounter, and they have joined in the adolescents’ group at church. I see in them a love for Christ and his church and their growth in the Lord gives me great joy.

These last few months have been hard in that we have twice had our house broken into with our computer and other electronic equipment being stolen. After the second time we moved house partly for security reasons and partly because we became rather afraid that some family member might get hurt should someone else break in. In addition, Pamela lost her teaching job last month. It has not been easy for her to find a stable post in this city with a long-term contract. In spite of this, God has been faithful to us, has provided our needs and I am sure that he looks after us.

PRAYER NEEDS.

Local church

· For new leaders and their training 

· That as many couples as possible who came on our Marriage Encounter Weekend become part of the church. 

· For the women’s ministry on their first Women’s Encounter on November 14th 

· For a consolidation of the adolescents’ and youth work. 

· For the Church Council, which had a meeting on Monday 5th October to define their support towards their pastor’s salary. Pray that this will give them the opportunity for personal spiritual growth. Then the Vice-Chairman will call a meeting of members to seek their financial commitment. The church will be asked to make a big step forward in their giving and show signs of maturity. 

· For the Lord to show us his strategic plan for the next 5 years. In March we will be 5 years old. The church now exists and has grown and we want to grow even more to become a recognised parish in the Diocese.

Family
· That Javier and Marcos will continue to grow in their personal faith 
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That they will finish off their school year well (ends in December) 

· They have joined the Scout group recently started in the German school. That this will help them in their personal development and recreation. 

· That Pamela finds work. Pray that she will develop professionally as a student counsellor, as she has a post graduate degree in this area. This training will enable her to give good Christian witness to families in the school where she eventually works. 

· That we adapt well to our new house and the district and that the stress of the last few months will disappear.

Pastoral Ministry
· That the Lord will give me wisdom to lead the local church in greater growth and consolidation. 

· On October 27th and 28th, together with the Theological Department of the Catholic University of the North, I am preparing an Ecumenical seminar on the theme, “The contribution of the Christian churches to the region”. I, along with another academic, am responsible for organizing the event, which has the backing of the Regional Government. I will be speaking on the subject of how our Marriage Encounter ministry helps families in the region. (NB. I do not work for the University but they welcome my participation in their work).

We pray that the Lord will keep you all in good health and that he will bless your labours for him. We send our warmest greetings to all the brothers and sisters of St. Andrew’s church.

Pablo and Pamela Zavala
pzavala@iach.cl 
